
BRYAN WEIGHT FAMILY LETTER, JUNE 1985 

DEAR fAMILY, 
I'M AT MOM AND DAD'S PLACE. WE HAD OUR HOUSE SPRAYED SO THE 
CHILDREN AND I CAME UP ON THURSDAY SO WE WOULDN'T HAVE TO BE AROUND THE SPRAY. 
BRYAN CAME UP FRIDAY AFTER WORK WITH AfRIEND WHO LIVES IN PROVO. HE IS AT THE BYU 
LIBRARY TODAY (SATURDAY) STUDYING fOR THE LSAT (LAW SCHOOL ENTRANCE EXAM) 
WHICH IS THIS MONDAY. TOMORROW WE ARE aciNG TO MANTI TO ATTEND THE REDEDICATION 
OF THE MANTI TEMPLE. WE WERE MARRIED THERE AND HAVEN'T BEEN BACK SINCE OUR 
WEDDING DAY SO WE'RE LOOKING FORWARD TO aciNG. MOM'S GOING TO WATCH THE KIDS 
WHILE WE 00. I'M REALLY LOOKING fORWARD TO ATTENDING A CHURCH SERVICE WITHOUT 
WRANGLING THREE KIDS. MOM IS THE PERfECT GRANDMA TO WATCH HER GRANDCHILDREN 
WHILE WE 00 DIffERENT PLACES. SHE'S PROBABLY LOOKING fORWARD TO OUR NEXT 
TRANSFER. IT'S BEEN SO NICE TO BE NEAR FAMILY FOR THESE TWO YEARS. 

DAVID, KAREN, AND fAMILY VISITED WITH US A COUPLE Of DAYS LAST WEEK. THEY SPENT 
SOME TIME AT THE SAND DUNES AND THEN CAME INTO DEL TA. WE SO RARELY HAVE VISITORS 
AND IT WAS REALLY A TREAT TO HAVE THEM COME. DAVID AND KAREN CAME WITH BRYAN AND I 
TO THE CULTURAL COUNCIL'S RENAISSANCE DINNER AND fASHION SHOW. 
AUTHENTIC RENAISSANCE FOOD WAS SERVED (ie BOYLED BEEF, SWEET POTATOES & PIPPINS, 
SNOW ON A MOUNTAIN, ~LAT, GREEN PESEN ... ) THERE WAS A fASHION SHOW I A PASSION 
PLAY ABOUT SOME FROOS (BRYAN PARTICIPATED IN THE FASHION SHOW AND THE PASSION 
PLAY) 
AND A fEW MEMBERS Of THE HIGH SCHOOL ACAPELLA CHOIR SANe SOME RENAISSANCE 
NUMBERS. THE RENAISSANCE FAIRE WAS HELD THE fOLLOWING DAY. A MIME PERFORMED 
AND THERE WERE MORE BOOTHS THAN EVER BEFORE. THE HOT AIR BALLOON THAT WE PAID ' 
$350 fOR (STANDARD fEE CHARGED WHETHER OR NOT THE BALLOON acES UP) NEVER OOT Off 
THE GROUND BECAUSE OF THE HEAT AND THE WIND. THE BALLOONIST FELT BAD THAT WE LOST 
THAT MONEY AND OffERED TO COME BACK IN THE fALL SAYING HE WOULDN'T CHARGE US If 
THE BALLOON DIDN'T FLY AND ONLY CHARGE US $100 IF IT DID. WE'RE GOING TO HAVE A "UP 
WITH ART" DAY IN THE PARK WHEN HE COMES BACK IN THE FALL. WE'LL HAVE AN ART 
CONTEST fOR CHILDREN AND MINI RECITALS HELD THROUGHOUT THE DAY. HOPEfULLY THE 
WEATHER WILL COOPERATE AND WE CAN RAISE SOME MONEY OFF THE BALLON RIDES. 

YOU'LL PROBABLY BE HEARING ABOUT THIS CULTURAL COUNCIL STUff ALL YEAR LONG so GET 
USED TO IT. I FINALIZED OUR 1985-86 SEASON SCHEDULE OF EVENTS THIS PAST MONTH AND 
STARTED ON OUR fUNDRAISING DRIVE. I fiNISH ONE PROJECT AND THINK I'LL HAVE A BREAK 
AND I TURN AROUND AND THERE'S ANOTHER PR(lJECT WAITING. 

BRYAN POURED THE FOUNDATION fOR A STORAGE SHED IN OUR BACK YARD 
WE HOPE TO PUT IT UP AND GET SOME JUNK OUT OF OUR HOUSE. 
BRYAN IS PLAYING SOFTBALL THIS YEAR. HE PLAYS EITHER PITCHER OR 
SHORTSTOP AND HAS BEEN BATTING QUITE WELL. THEY HAVE TWO GAMES A WEEK AND THE 
KIDS LOVE TO ac BECAUSE OF THE PLAYGROUND NEXT TO THE BALLPARK AND THE CONCESSION 
STAND. 
I CHANGED THE SIZE Of THE LETTERING TO SEE IF THIS WILL SQUEEZE ON ONE PAGE. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO BEVERLY & JEFF ON THEIR NEW SON AND NEW HOUSE. THE WEIGHT 
fAMILY REUNION IS SOON AND WE ARE LOOKING fORWARD TO THAT! 
BRYAN'S PARENTS FINISHED THEIR MISSION ON TEMPLE SQUARE AND ARE LIVING IN AMERICAN 
FORK. THAT'S ALL FOR NOW. LOVE. CHARLOTTE&FAMILY. 


